STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
April 16th, 2024
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Janet Monks, Sharon Gerrard, Paul Ogden, Allan Foster, Diane Gore, Sarah Djali, Fran Aiken
1. Apologies: Ian Trafford, Andrew Holliday, Kathy Robertson, Ron Wade, Nicky Ogden
2. Declarations of interest: Paul, Sarah and Janet declared an interest in the Pepper Lane planning application as they live near to the site.

3. Minutes: The minutes of ? Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
4. Update: Gill said that there were no meetings with Wigan Council during the past month but information had come from the council regarding ongoing issues, which included information on where work has or will imminently be done on pothole repairs. Paul said a report in the local media that week had suggested a solution to a long-running problem of an apparently unadopted section of road at the bottom of Greenland Avenue could be to repair it with S106 funds. After discussion the committee felt that while a solution to this problem was needed, this was not a good use of S106 monies. The committee agreed to give Wigan Council this view at our next meeting with the local authority
5. Bradley Lane Bridge: Gill gave an update on the improvements and traffic control at the bridge and said that the illuminated sign at each end of the bridge had not yet been installed but the council had given an assurance that this would be done by the middle of May. There was discussions about the new arrangements and there was a suggestion of speed bumps to slow traffic down as some had noticed speeding along the tunnel. The situation will be discussed at the next meeting of Standish Voice (SV) and the council.
6. Planning applications and plans: Allan said that Standish Voice had objected to the new planning application at Pepper Lane from Persimmon Homes. This included non-compliance with Standish Neighbourhood Plan. Paul said that more than 100 objections and the plans would eventually go to the council’s planning committee for a decision. Paul told the meeting that the Places for Everyone Greater Manchester regional plan had been formally adopted. The plan kept Standish’s Green Belt intact, which represented a great achievement by everyone, including SV and councillors.
7. Standish Library events: Fran said plans had been put in place for two tea parties at Standish Library, and thanked Standish Voice for funding for these. She said there would also be a Festival of Wellness during Mental Health Awareness Week in May. Gill asked that Fran thank the Friends of Standish Library committee for arranging the events
8. Standish Christmas Market: Paul said preparations were going well for the Market on November 30th. He said the search for sponsors would begin in May.

9. Date of next meeting: May 21st
The meeting ended at 8.45pm


